“Staying Put” - Frequently Asked Questions

The following frequently asked questions might help you think about a future “Staying Put” arrangement:

1. How will the details of the arrangement be worked out? 

You and the young person (with appropriate support) will draw up a ‘Living Together Agreement' which will outline day the day arrangements as well as the overall expectations of “Staying Put”.  The young person will also have a pathway plan.  A key feature of both plans will be how the young person will develop and improve their independent living skills.

This will be evidenced in the ASDAN booklet that will be discussed at a LAC review.

2. Will the young person require a DBS check when they turn 18?

If you intend to continue fostering, the young person will require a DBS check because they have become an adult in the foster care household.  If the DBS check reveals a ‘trace' then a risk assessment will be carried out.

3. What are the implications of a “Staying Put” payment on my tax liability?

The impact of “Staying Put” is similar to the impact of fostering.  The government has made the foster care and “Staying Put” tax arrangements the same.  When you complete your self-assessment tax form you will need to declare the income as “Staying Put” rather than fostering income.

4. Will the “Staying Put” arrangement have an impact on my 25% council tax discount?

If the young person is in full time education there will be no change to your council tax charge.  If your council tax does increase as a result of the young person “Staying Put” then Lancashire Children's Service will make up the difference as part of its commitment to cover the council tax for all care leavers.

5. I foster a young person with a disability; can I transfer to an adult placement / shared lives scheme?

If the young person meets the adult services eligibility criteria (Care Act 2014) you can (subject to an assessment) transfer to the Shared Lives Scheme.  You will need to undergo an assessment similar to a fostering assessment during which, funding arrangements will be explained.

6. Do I need to inform my landlord/mortgage provider and insurance company that my foster child has become a “Staying Put” adult?

Yes, you should always inform these people if there are any changes in your household.  A failure to inform them may break the terms of your tenancy/mortgage or insurance policy.  As a foster carer you should have already informed them that you foster.

7. Can I continue to foster if a young person is “Staying Put”?

Yes. When a young person stays in placement and becomes an adult, this change in circumstances will be considered at the annual review.  This will include any relevant information that came back on the DBS check.  If you have space you will still be able to foster the number of children you have been approved for subject to any risk assessment that needs to be carried out.  

Your supervising social worker or the child's social worker / personal adviser will be able to talk to you about “Staying Put” and answer any further questions that you have.
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